
Fifth Sunday after Pentecost         23rd June, 2024 

St Paul Lutheran Church, Blair Athol 
Living Jesus’ Love 

 

Welcome!  
We are blessed to worship together at St Paul today and hope you know  

of God’s nourishment as you receive His good gifts. 

St Paul Lutheran Church, as part of the Lutheran Church of Australia,   

is committed to providing a safe church environment for children and young people. 

• Thanksgiving that the Lord hears our prayer as we pray to him out of the 
depths and that with him there is salvation (flourishing)(Psalm 130:1). 

• That we respect God as the almighty Creator of all things, whose under-
standing is infinite (Job 38:4). 

• That when we face great hardships, we endure faithfully in Christ, just as the 
apostles did (2 Corinthians 6:4–10).  

• That we praise the Lord Jesus for his almighty power over the forces of phys-
ical and spiritual chaos, as the one who calms the winds and the seas simply 
by speaking to them (Mark 4:35–41). 

• A life of love, security and discipleship in Christ for Cian Gaughran, son of 
Emma and Darragh, baptised into God’s family today at the 10am service by 
his Grandpop Rev Adrian Kitson. 

• That we may continue to receive the Biblical wisdom and faithful expression 
of the Christian faith contained in the Augsburg Confession of 25 June 1530 
(Psalm 119:46). 

Prayer Points 

 Please contact the church office to have your prayer point included below. 

Prayer of the Day 

Keeper of our lives, you know the hardness and  
gentleness of human hearts. You call your people to  
faithful living. Through the storms of life that bring suffer-
ing and fear, joy and laughter, teach us to turn to you for 
all we need, so that we may come to know your presence 
even in the midst of the  trials that surround us. Amen. 



Pasty Bakes 

Don’t forget to pick up your pasties if you have ordered them. Renate, as always 
will take your order for more pasties, but please give the pasty bake team a rest 
for a few weeks and wait until closer to the next bake, which will be after the 
school holidays on Thursday 25th July. 

Senior Youth 
Senior Youth is now on a break for the school holidays. For more info and  

future dates, please contact Dan Kitson at ypfministry@stpaul-church.org.au 

SPY SPY 

Youth for school years 6-8, meets on the 1st and 3rd Friday during school terms 
and will now have a break for the school holidays.  SPY will be back for Term 3 on 

Friday 2nd August.  For more information, please contact Dan Kitson.  

Prayer Points Continued…. 
• For congregational families: Wear, Walden, Voigt, Venning (Acts 16:31) 
• For the sick or unwell and their carers, including  Donelle Bruin, Robert 

Coombe, Graeme Elphick, Bob Hoile, Marlene Kahl, Ron Koelman, Roma  
Linke, Pam Mibus, Gina Mielke, Bobby Ray Miller Milne, Roy Minge, Karina 
Musimbi, Nick Urbon, Dale Voigt, Robert Walden, Lois Wear and Cheryl 
Zucker (Isaiah 41:10) 

Godly Play 

Godly Play is on today during the 10am service for children aged 4-Grade 4.  
Children will leave worship during the service and return in time for Holy  
Communion on the weeks it is offered, or before the end of the service if it is not. 
For information, questions or concerns contact Nicole Hall or the Church Office.  

Playgroup @ St Paul is for children aged 0-5 and a parent/caregiver. Join us for a 
coffee, playtime, story time and songs from 9-10.30 each Tuesday during school 
terms. Cost is $2 per family.   This week is the last week before we take a break 
for the school holidays and we will be looking at bears, bears, bears.  Watch out 

if you go into the woods today... 
For all things playgroup, speak to Kylie in the office. 

Playgroup @ St Paul 

mailto:ypfministry@stpaul-church.org.au


Electronic Giving 

BSB: 704942  Account Number: 100083145 
Account name: Enfield St Paul Lutheran Church REG Account 

Celebrations 

• God’s blessing to the following people as they celebrate their birthday this 
week: Eileen Shrowder and Danny Perkins. 

Christmas in July is the major 
 fellowship and fundraising event for the St 
Paul Community this year and we would 
love to have you attend.  Tickets are still 
available, but only until Sunday 30th June.  
Come along for an evening of all things 
Christmas including music, activities, raffles, 
silent auctions and more.  Please see Kylie 

for tickets and payment can be in the form of cash, square reader or direct bank 
transfer.  If cost to attend is an issue in your circumstances, please reach out to 
pastor Matt or Kylie who will treat your circumstances confidentially. 

Christmas in July 

Attention all ladies of the St Paul Community.  The Bible Society Luncheon will 
be held Wednesday 17th July at 11.30am in the Church Hall. 
Cost $20, which includes a 2 course meal with Vietnamese Cuisine. 
Proceeds to support Bible translation for the abovementioned mission. 
Please RSVP by Wednesday 10th July.  There is a sign in sheet available on the 
table in the Narthex.  Please contact Renate for further information. 

Hearts & Hands  

Save the Date for Sunday 4th August after the one 
combined service at 9.30am.  Pastor Matt, Vicar Sean, 
Dan and Kylie would love to serve morning tea in  
acknowledgment, thanksgiving, joy and support for 
all who volunteer within the St Paul Community.   
Volunteers are a vital part of our service in Christ and 
we would like to show our appreciation to all who 
serve here. 

Volunteer Thanksgiving and Appreciation Morning Tea 

Sunday  
4th August 



Rosters and What’s On 

Calendar 
Sunday  

23rd June 
Tuesday 

25th June 
Thursday 
27th June 

Sunday  
30th June 

10am 
Godly Play 

9am 
Playgroup 

7.30pm 
KYB 

10am 
Godly Play 

This Week:  
23rd June 

8.30am 10am Readings 

Ushers Burls/Wells Voigt/Urbon 
Job 38:1-11 

Psalm  
107:1-3, 23-32 

2 Corinthians 6:1-13 
Mark 4:35-41 

Greeters Timms, Stewart R&D Ehrke 

Projection W Burls S Reid 

Readings/Prayers R Burls N Carr 

Communion Brettig NA 

Coffee P&C Freeman Weiss Family 

Here at St Paul we welcome feedback, especially from children, young people and  
members of the Lutheran Church.  

If you would like to share feedback or contact us for more information on our safe church 
activities, please visit the contact page on our website 

http://www.stpaul-church.org.au/contact.html 

Contact Us 

 Pastor 
Matthew Bishop 

Younger Persons Ministry 
Dan Kitson 

Church Office 
Kylie Koelman 

   8262 4690 

 matt.bishop@lca.org.au ypfministry@stpaul-church.org.au  office@stpaul-church.org.au 

 http://www.stpaul-church.org.au/  - Connect with us on Facebook 

 Vicar: Sean Hotinski 

St Paul Lutheran School: http://www.stpaulba.sa.edu.au/  
Principal: Leila Mattner   Email: admin@stpaulba.sa.edu.au  Phone: 8260 2655 

Next Week:  
30th June 

8.30am 10am Readings 

Ushers Burls/Wells Voigt/Urbon 
Lamentations  

3:22-33 
Psalm 30 

2 Corinthians 8:7-15 
Mark 5:21-43 

Greeters R Timms V Lamonby, N Urbon 

Projection C Freeman G Ratsch 

Readings/Prayers Vicar Sean D Voigt 

Communion NA C Stafford 

Coffee P&E Shrowder J Mead 
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